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Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Box 75115

Washington, DC  20013  


June 12, 2003

Mr. Andrew Altman

Director, Office of Planning

801 North Capitol Street, NE, Suite 4000
Washington, DC 20002

Dear Mr. Altman:

The Commission endorses the “REVIVAL: H Street NE Revitalization Plan.”  This letter was approved by our Commission on June 12, 2003.  This is an update of the letter we sent you on February 13, 2003 (enclosure #1).  We appreciate the opportunity to provide the following written comments:

Thematic Approach.   The Commission approves of the clustering of uses into unique destination districts along the corridor including an “urban housing” district from 2nd Street to 7th Street NE; a neighborhood retail shopping district from 7th Street to 12th Street NE; and an arts and entertainment district from 12th Street to 15th Street NE.

Zoning Recommendations.  On June 25, 2003, we will be holding a joint ANC 6A / 6C meeting to formally consider zoning and overlay recommendations (enclosure #2).  As an interim step, our ANC approved these recommendations at our last meeting, pending the outcome of the joint meeting.  We will continue to seek support to turn these recommendations into reality for our community.   

Transportation Planning.  We encourage you to work with District Department of Transportation (DDOT) regarding the H Street Transportation Study.  Specifically, we have three recommendations:

 Eliminate the rush hour parking restrictions on the corridor to improve the pedestrian environment and increase retail opportunities. 

 Development of a Light Rail Transportation (trolley) system with stops in each of the thematic areas on the corridor within 10 years.

 Work with Washington Metropolitan Area Transportation Authority and Mass Transit Division of DDOT to identify H Street as a high priority area for enhanced transit service.

R.L. Christian Library.  We request that your office assist our Commission to engage the respective city agencies to construct an improved multi-use facility for the R.L Christian Library. 

Small Business Support.  We encourage you to work with the Mayor to adopt policies and tax incentives to promote investment by women, minority, and small business owners to maintain a dynamic and diverse urban center. 

Public Safety.  We urge you to work with the Metropolitan Policy Department to establish a permanent substation on the H Street NE corridor. 

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler, Chair

cc:  
Councilmember Sharon Ambrose


Gottlieb Simon, Executive Director; Office of the Advisory Neighborhood Commissions

Enclosure #1

February 13, 2003

Mr. Andrew Altman

Director, Office of Planning

801 North Capitol Street, NE, Suite 4000
Washington, DC 20002

Dear Mr. Altman:

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A appreciates the work of the H Street NE Advisory Committee and the Office of Planning to draft the H Street NE Strategic Development Plan. We believe that the development of H Street NE is in many ways linked to the future success of the city. We would like to take this opportunity to highlight several areas of the draft plan for emphasis:

Overall Approach.  We agree that the use of thematic areas to build upon the existing assets of the H Street NE corridor is a useful planning concept. We support the designation of the “Western Gateway,” “Central Retail District,” ”Eastern Gateway: Arts & Entertainment,” and “Hechinger Mall/Old Sears Site” as described in the draft plan. 

Overlay District.  We support the development of an overlay district for the corridor that includes descriptive urban form standards to support revitalization consistent with the Strategic Development Plan. The overlay district must protect the valued aspects of the corridor through compatible infill design and rehabilitation of historic structures on the corridor, and include mechanisms for project review, community input, and enforcement of the form standards. We encourage the Office of Planning to work with ANCs 6A and 6C, H Street Main Street, and other interested parties to develop a draft overlay district with specific form standards by June 1, 2003.

Affordable Housing.  We encourage residential development that capitalizes on the benefits of proximity to transit and generates retail activity on the corridor. We support the development of mechanisms to create housing options that are affordable for teachers, firefighters, police, government workers, and others who support positive change in our community.

Transportation Planning.  We encourage DDOT to initiate its planned transportation study for H Street NE with full community input and involvement. The study should focus on creating a transit and pedestrian corridor with adequate parking for businesses and residents. In the short term, we strongly recommend that DDOT eliminate the rush hour parking restrictions on the corridor to improve the pedestrian environment and increase retail opportunities. In the medium term, DDOT should initiate a feasibility study with full community participation to explore options for municipal parking structures. We are very supportive of development of a Light Rail Transportation (trolley) system with stops in each of the four thematic areas on the corridor, and we urge DDOT to take steps to create the trolley system within 10 years.

Community Assets.  We recognize the R.L. Christian Library as a highly valued community asset. We request that the Office of Planning engage the community to develop better services and programming for the community, including an improved multi-use facility. We request that the Mayor allocate funds in the FY 2005 budget for the reconstruction of the library in accordance with community input. We also recognize the H Street Playhouse and the planned Atlas Performing Arts Center as cultural magnets with strong potential to draw restaurants and neighborhood cafes, and to establish H Street NE as an arts and entertainment destination.

Small Business Support.  In recognition of the rich history and heritage of the city and the H Street NE corridor, we encourage the Mayor to adopt policies and tax incentives to promote investment by women, minority, and small business owners to maintain a dynamic and diverse urban center. 

Public Realm.  We encourage stepped up code enforcement by DCRA with the support of the Ward 6 Neighborhood Services Coordinator to create an urban setting that is conducive to investment and improvements on the corridor. At a minimum, the city should ensure that vacant properties along the corridor are properly categorized by the Office of Tax and Revenue as “vacant” for tax purposes. The city should also plan and budget for improvements to the public space, including tree planting in empty tree boxes, placement of trash receptacles, and pedestrian-friendly street lighting.

Public Safety.  Finally, we will strive to work closely with the Metropolitan Police Department (MPD) and the Alcoholic Beverage Regulation Administration to improve public safety and quality of life on the corridor. We urge MPD to recognize the special challenges of policing a commercial district in the upcoming Police Service Area redistricting efforts. In the interim, we request that a permanent joint 1D and 5D substation be established and staffed on the H Street NE corridor. Further, we request that an outdoor mobile police mini-station be established and maintained throughout the warm months of this year if a permanent site cannot be found by then.

In closing, we recognize that this plan is a first step towards permanent improvements in our community. We would be remiss to not thank the Office of Planning for having the vision and thought to implement this study. Specifically, the long hours and hard work of Derrick Woody and Karina Ricks stand out as an example of how the city should work with the community to bring about sustainable change and community improvements. We feel that the draft plan has been well served by the many efforts to reach out to the community, and we encourage further efforts to inform and involve the residents of ANC 6A through the Commission and its public meetings. We would welcome an opportunity to discuss the next steps required to keep moving forward.

On behalf of the Commission,

//original copy signed//

Joseph Fengler, ChairANC 6A

Passed by ANC 6A on 13 February 2003.

Enclosure #2

ANC 6A approved the report and recommendations at the regularly scheduled community meeting on June 12, 2003.

REPORT OF THE JOINT MEETING OF THE ANC 6A/6C ZONING COMMITTEES

May 22, 2003


Representing ANC 6A Economic Development & Zoning Committee: Commissioner Cody Rice; Resident Members Sherry Brown, Jeff Fletcher, Virginia Gaddis, Enrique Gomez and Drew Ronneberg.

Representing ANC 6C Planning & Zoning Committee: Commissioners Bob Morris and Charles Docter; Resident Members Bobbi Krengel, Richard Layman and Nancy Simpson.

Commissioners Morris and Rice chaired the meeting.

The purpose of this meeting was to forward zoning recommendations to a joint ANC meeting scheduled for June 25, 2003 based on deliberations of the joint zoning committee and informed by community input. The following recommendations in this report are based on motions passed by the Joint Committee:

ZONING OBJECTIVES AND PURPOSES

Zoning Objectives and Purposes lay out the guiding principles behind an overlay district, and would appear in the text amendment to the zoning regulations establishing the overlay district. 

? The Joint Committee recommends that the ANCs support the following zoning objectives and purposes for an H Street NE Commercial Corridor Overlay District:

Zoning Objectives

1. Ensure that zoning regulations for the H Street NE Commercial District are in concert with the vision as expressed in the “REVIVAL: H Street NE Revitalization Plan.”
2. Attract high quality development to the H Street NE corridor (desirable uses and superior design).

Purposes of overlay

1. Provide for safe and efficient pedestrian movement by reducing conflicts between pedestrian and vehicular traffic so as to improve access to retail services, transit amenities, and other uses in the area and create or maintain a unique and dynamic streetscape within the public realm;

2. Minimize new automotive traffic impacts and promote pedestrian movement and public transit;

3. Encourage residential uses along the corridor, particularly on upper floors so as to help meet the need for affordable housing and to enhance pedestrian activity, safety, and consumer support for businesses in the commercial area;

4. Encourage the clustering of uses into unique destination districts along the corridor including an “urban housing” district from 2nd Street to 7th Street NE; a neighborhood retail shopping district from 7th Street to 12th Street NE; and an arts and entertainment district from 12th Street to 15th Street NE;

5. Establish design standards and guidelines for new and rehabilitated buildings;

6. Encourage the reuse of existing buildings along the corridor; and

7. Preserve existing businesses.
UNDERLYING ZONING

? The Joint Committee recommends that the ANCs support the following changes to existing zoning along the H Street NE corridor:

Rezone the commercially zoned properties fronting H Street NE on squares 0753 

(200 block south side), 0776 (300 block north side), 0777 (300 block south side), and 0858 (600 block north side) from C-2-A to C-2-B.

Both C-2-A and C-2-B permit a maximum of 1.5 Floor Area Ratio (FAR) for non-residential purposes. C-2-A permits 2.5 total FAR with residential at a maximum height of 50 feet (about 4 stories) and 60% lot occupancy. C-2-B permits 3.5 total FAR with residential at a maximum height of 65 feet (about 5 stories) and 80% lot occupancy. With a Planned Unit Development in a C-2-B District, total FAR could be increased to 4.5 (2.0 non-residential) and a maximum height of 90 feet (about 8 stories).

? The Joint Committee also recommends that the ANCs explore the possibility of recommending a rezoning of lot 860 in square 0858 (the parking lot behind Murray’s) from R-4 to C-2-B.

USES/INCENTIVES/SPECIAL EXCEPTIONS

The overlay district provides an opportunity to influence the uses in the underlying commercial zones through zoning-related incentives such as density bonuses for desired uses, through “special exception” requirements for uses with adverse impacts, and by limiting or prohibiting certain uses that are inconsistent with the objectives and purposes of the overlay.

? The Joint Committee recommends that the Committee chairs and committee members create a discussion draft of uses that should receive special treatment (incentives, limitations, etc.) in the overlay district for discussion at the joint ANC meeting on June 25.

DESIGN STANDARDS

Design standards would be enforceable for all matter-of-right projects and would be written into the text for the overlay district.

? The Joint Committee recommends that the ANCs support the following design standards for the overlay district:

1. All developments with lot or combined lot areas greater than 6,000 square feet must obtain design approval through the Board of Zoning Adjustment or Zoning Commission and meet all of the design standards which follow.

2. Buildings shall be built to the property line along the H Street frontage and any side street frontage.

3. Where parking is located on the ground level or surface, it shall only be located on the rear one-half of the zone lot.  

4. For new construction, not less than sixty percent (60%) of the surface area of the street-wall at the ground level shall be clear or low emission.

5. Open wire mesh security grilles shall have no less than seventy percent (70%) transparency.  Solid security grates are prohibited.

6. Each commercial use fronting on H Street shall have an individual public entry directly accessible from the public sidewalk.  Multiple-unit buildings shall have at least one primary entrance directly accessible from the H Street sidewalk.  

7. Entrances shall be separated by not more than forty feet (40 ft.) on average.

8. Minimum ground floor height shall be 15 feet clear. 

9. A minimum of seventy-five percent (75%) of the frontage of any building or structure facing onto H Street must be occupied by residential or commercial uses.  Parking structures with frontage on H Street NE shall provide not less than seventy-five (75%) of the ground level frontage as leasable commercial space.

10. The minimum permitted height for any building façade in the HS Overlay Districts shall be twenty-five feet (25 ft.).  The maximum permitted height shall be consistent with the underlying zoning and PUD allowances. 

11. Public space adjacent to corner lots (east or west) shall be improved as part of any new development including suitable lighting, seating, public art and/or landscaping.  Development on corner lots must include window and/or door openings on both street frontages.  Outdoor café’s, seating, vending, or other activities as approved through the public space permitting process is encouraged.  Parking is to be prohibited on all public spaces adjacent to H Street.

12. Any proposed building or use that requires a special exception must prove that the proposed building’s architectural design, site plan, landscaping and sidewalk treatment are of a superior quality consistent with the design guidelines of the H Street NE Strategic Development Plan.

DESIGN GUIDELINES

Design guidelines are not enforceable for matter-of-right projects, but would be used as review criteria for any PUDs or uses/developments requiring special exceptions.  Design guidelines would also be written into the text for the overlay district.

? The Joint Committee recommends that the ANCs support the following design guidelines for the overlay district:

1. Loading and service areas shall be located internal to the site.

2. Trash dumpsters should be enclosed, screened, and sensitively located to minimize their impact on adjacent residential uses.

3. Transom windows are encouraged above doors and storefronts.

4. Security grilles shall be mounted on the inside of buildings.  

5. Exterior doors that are part of a commercial establishment shall be at least fifty percent (50%) glass.

6. Window and door openings shall be square or vertical in proportion.

7. Square or vertically-oriented rectangular windows may be grouped in a horizontal opening whose length does not exceed twice its height.

8. Windows and doors shall either meet at building corners (with no support at the corner) or shall be located no less than 24 inches from building corners.

9. Walls may be finished in brick or architectural glass panels. More than one material may be used. Transitions in wall materials must occur along all visible sides of a building, and shall always follow a horizontal and level line.

10. Roof shapes (hips, gables, domes) may be used on one portion of a building, not to exceed 500 square feet in plan.

11. Roofs extending beyond the building wall and are highly visible from below shall have a finished, decorative soffit.

12. New construction shall be compatible in materials, design, and massing with surrounding late-19th and early-20th century buildings.

DESIGN REVIEW

Mechanisms for design review of individual development projects on H Street NE are limited because H Street NE is not part of an existing Historic District, and thus is not subject to design review by the Historic Preservation Review Board. However, certain reviews through the Board of Zoning Adjustment (BZA) and Zoning Commission (ZC) are possible through the zoning code. The number of projects that meet the criteria for these reviews can be controlled through the overlay by specifying uses that require a special exception or by establishing design standards that create this requirement for developments that exceed a certain size.  

? The Joint Committee recommends that the ANCs support design review by BZA and/or ZC for developments requesting a PUD, requesting a special exception, and/or exceeding 6,000 square feet in lot area.

There are other mechanisms for design review in DC and other jurisdictions, but these have requirements beyond re-zoning and the creation of an overlay district. As such they may be beyond the scope of the joint meeting process between ANCs 6A and 6C.

? The Joint Committee recommends that the zoning committees of the respective ANCs investigate and report to the ANCs on the following mechanisms for design review with respect to H Street NE:

Historic Preservation Review Board
 Reviews all developments and building modifications;

 Properties must be in an established historic district or be designated historic landmarks;

 Reviews for character, design, materials, impact on historic character, etc.

 Does not review for transportation impacts, parking, etc.

Conservation District
 Reviews all projects within Conservation District;

 Not limited to historic character or materials requirements;

 Reviews for general character and compatibility (permits modern buildings and materials compatible with general character of district and preservation of features)

 Requires enabling legislation and budget for staffing;

 Requires designation of Conservation Districts through public process.

Local Design Review Advisory Committee

 Generally applies to non-residential areas

 Reviews all developments, modifications and signage requests – excluding those reviewed by the Historic Preservation Review Board or other review body;

 Sponsored/served by local development corporation;

 Majority of committee appointed must be architects or design professionals;

 Requires enabling legislation from Council;

 Requires establishment of Revitalization Districts through public process.

NEXT MEETING (Joint meeting of ANCs 6A and 6C) - Wednesday, June 25, 2003

Capital Children’s Museum, 800 3rd St NE, 6:30-9 PM
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